CALENDAR FOR THE WEEK

Today	6:30 p.m.	Harvest Dinner Planning Meeting		
Monday	7:00 p.m.	Call Meeting		
•	-	Voter's Meeting		
Tuesday	7:00 p.m.	Athletic Club		
_	7:00 p.m.	Friendship Guild		
	7:30 p.m.	Klingende Glocken		
Wednesday	8:15 a.m.	Chapel-Led by Pastor Hutter		
•	6:00 p.m.	Choir		
Sunday	8:30 a.m.	Worship w/Communion		
•	9:30 a.m.	Bible Study		
	10:30 a.m.	Worship w/Communion		
	Installation and Dedication of Teachers & Stat			

CONTRIBUTIONS	ATTENDANCE		
General Fund Building For the Future Missions Church Improvements	\$7234.31 \$404.00 \$220.00 \$560.00 \$8418.31	1st Service 2nd Service	54 41

Amount needed each week to cover expenses: \$14,900

FROM THE CALL COMMITTEE

There will be a Call Meeting this Monday night at 7:00 p.m. in the church. This is your opportunity to ask questions about the candidates and cast your vote for our next spiritual leader. The September voter's meeting will be held after that call meeting. Please plan to attend and express your views on the future of Trinity.

HARVEST DINNER PLANNING MEETING

The Harvest Dinner Committee will have a planning meeting tonight at 6:30 p.m. in cafeteria. Everyone in encouraged to attend.

TRINITY LUTHERAN JOB OPENINGS

After School Care Provider

You must be 18 years old and be a high school graduate. Hours: 3-6 p.m. Monday-Friday (following the school calendar).

Before School Care Provider

You must be 18 years old and be a high school graduate. Hours: 6:45 -7:45 a.m. Monday-Friday (following the school calendar). Call the office at (989)662-4891 or email kfriebe@trinitymonitor.org for more information.

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS: Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. **BIBLE STUDY**: Resumes September 11th @ 9:30 a.m.

SUNDAY SCHOOL: Resumes October 2nd @ 10:45 a.m.



LUTHERAN CHURCH & SCHOOL

Sunday Worship Service 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m.

Bible Class 9:30 a.m. Sunday School 10:45 a.m. (September-May)

Church Office: (989) 662-6093 School Office: (989) 662-4891 www.trinitymonitor.org

If you are in need of pastoral care contact:
Pastor Erwin Hutter

(313)539-4400 ehutter@sbcglobal.net



The 10:30 a.m. service for the following dates will be held in the pavilion.

September 25

w/Communion

In case of inclement weather, worship will be held inside the church.



OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD

The mission for the next quarter is called Operation Christmas Child. Operation Christmas Child is run through Samaritan's Purse, which is an international relief organization. Their mission is to provide children around the world with shoeboxes filled with small toys, hygiene items, and school supplies to reach out to children around the world to share the news of Jesus Christ. These shoeboxes are shipped out around the world to children affected by war, poverty, and many other reasons and are to be received by Christmas time.

Trinity is choosing this mission to help spread the amazing news of Jesus at Christmas time. Each classroom will be sponsoring a shoebox and our offerings will go towards the shipping cost of each box. Anything left over will be in a donation to Operation Christmas Child to help with other costs for the operation.

Please keep children all around the world in your prayers as well as our school as we support this mission this quarter! There are prayer bookmarks in the back of the church you are free to take to see what our mission is about! Door offerings will be collected in October and November. Watch the bulletin for dates.

ATTENTION TRINITY YOUTH!

You are invited to join Grace, Auburn's youth for Youth Service Corps, which starts this Sunday (September 11)! On the docket for our first time together is pizza and games! Youth Service Corps meets regularly on Sundays during the school year from noon until 1:30 p.m. with lunch provided. Youth Service Corps is designed to help our youth (5th grade-12th grade) to grow as a whole person into the young men and women that God has created them to be. Our time together includes learning from God's Word, loving our neighbor through service projects, learning how our Lord Jesus shapes our lives, and laughing together with game days and other fun activities. Please call or text Pastor Aaron Schian (607-972-5792) or Deaconess Mika Patron (316-284-4251) if you have any questions! We'll see you at Grace on Sunday, September 11 at noon!

WHAT'S YOUR 80?

In thanksgiving for the 80th Anniversary of the LWML, each group of the LWML is encouraged to reflect God's love by blessing others with 80 of something. Trinity's Friendship Guild has decided to collect 80 pairs of socks and share these socks with the Women's Shelter on Midland Rd. and Good Samaritan Mission in Bay City. Our group would appreciate your help in this collection. A clear tote will be in the back of the church starting on September 11 and will remain there through October. You may bring new pairs of women's, men's, or children's socks of any color! Please join us in this 80s sock collection (or can we make it 80 x 2??). Help us bless others as God has blessed us.

GriefShare

When grieving the death of a loved one, upcoming holidays like Thanksgiving and Christmas can seem very daunting. There's help for you. Come to **Surviving the Holidays on Sunday, November 13 at 2:00 p.m.** at Grace (303 Ruth Street, Auburn). This stand-alone session from the makers of GriefShare will be around 90 minutes with materials provided. This resource is free and open to everyone. Babysitting is offered; however, babysitting spots must be reserved with Grace's church office (989-662-6161) by November 1. More information can be found here: https://www.griefshare.org/holidays/events/42386 Please contact Pastor Aaron Schian (607-972-5792) or Deaconess Mika Patron (316-284-4251) if you have any questions.

BUS TRIP

St. Paul Lutheran Church, Bay City, is planning a bus trip sponsored by their JOY (Joyful Older Youth) group to Turkeyville Dinner and Theater on Friday, October 21. This trip is open to singles and married people. We will leave St. Paul Ministry Center at 8am, travel to Horrocks in Lansing for a little shopping, arrive at Turkeyville at 11:45 for dinner and theater, and then travel back, arriving at St. Paul approximately 6:30pm. Cost for the trip will be \$83 per person which includes coach and Turkeyville Dinner and Theater. Any questions or to reserve a spot, call Virginia Hutter (989-686-3262) or Bonnie List (989-225-6801).

LAY YOUR BURDEN DOWN-WOMEN'S RETREAT

How do you take a small next step following Jesus without carrying the burden of being a good Christian, or good woman, or good mom, or friend, or wife, or ...? How can you see discipleship as a series of mini-adventures with the Holy Spirit, covered by a relationship of mutual delight with your heavenly Father? Join singer/songwriter Brooke Orozco and award-winning author Justin Rossow as they help you pause, refresh, and reset. Please call or stop by the Church Office at St. Paul to register. 989-684-4450

Date: Saturday, October 22, 2022

Time: 9:00 am to 4:00 pm

Location: St. Paul Ministry Center at St Paul Lutheran Church in Bay City

Cost: \$50 (includes a catered lunch)

Early Registration Discount: \$40 if paid in full by October 1st

Registration and fellowship will begin at 8:30am. A light breakfast will be available.